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Dear Winchester Trails 
Neighbors,

The Board met on February 9 after rescheduling the meeting from the 
previous week due to weather related issues. We were joined by residents, 
Deputy Andy and GHPM, who manages our pool.

As spring is upon us and the Board is moving forward with plans for the 
swim season at the pool this year. GHPM presented us with pool items that 
need to be addressed including work in the pump room that would bring 
specific items up to Code and make necessary repairs. We are continuing to 
monitor costs for the pool and will look for ways to keep those to a mini-
mum. We will be issuing pool tags in late April in anticipation of the summer 
season. Look for more information on the pool tags, operating hours and 
more on the website.

Deputy Andy stopped by to have a discussion with the Board about 
security in the Trails. While there are some crime issues in our general area 
and the Sherriff ’s department has seen an increase in the rate, the Trails has 
been mostly unaffected. We are fortunate to have neighbors looking out for 
one another as that is one of best crime prevention measures we can take. 
Please report any suspicious activities to the Sherriff ’s department. Another 
mitigating measure we have on our side with respect to crime is the presence 
of Andy through the contract deputy program, which increases our qual-
ity of life in the Trails. We certainly appreciate the efforts of the Sherriff ’s 
department in general and Andy specifically.

Finally, as spring is here and summer will soon be, please drive carefully 
and slowly through our neighborhood as there are many children riding 
their bicycles or playing in the streets particularly with the longer day light 
hours. Many of us have fond memories of this time of year as we grew up. 
Please also consider not using a cell phone or texting while driving so you 
can maintain proper focus. Our children are precious.

Until next month, Walter 

Upcoming events
April 2011

Time for the
Winchester Trails

Garage Sale!
Don’t forget about the neighborhood-

wide garage sale on April 16th. 
Clean out your attic and garage, and 
take the opportunity to get to know 

some new neighbors in this
neighborhood-wide event!

1.........April Fool’s Day
6.........Maintenance Board Meeting 7PM
16.......Community Garage Sale 8AM to 4PM
22.......Earth Day
22.......Good Friday; CFISD Student Holiday
TBD....Children’s Easter Party at the clubhouse
23.......Community pool tag registration at the pool  	
...........(10AM - 2PM)
24.......Easter
30.......Community pool tag registration at the pool  	
...........(10AM - 2PM)

May 2011
7.........Pool opens on weekends (10AM to 9PM)
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David Gurghigian, President................................281-894-4140
Jeff Ottmann, Vice President................................281-469-1465
Wayne Wilcox, Secretary......................................281-894-6233
Jim Giese, Assistant Secretary...............................281-890-5207
Sandor Karpathy..................................................281-955-1138
Planned Community Management, Inc. PCMI Winchester 
Trails management company subdivision questions call (Office 
9-5)......................................................................281-870-0585
Office number is answered 24/7/365. After hours pager on call.
Sheriff, Non-911 Calls.........................................713-221-6000

Report vehical tag number/type or description of person; as appropriate

Jim Malone is the security representative for WT.
His email can be found on the Security page of the Trails website.

Greg Johnson.......................................................832-237-8178
Jim Malone..........................................................281-890-3803
Ian McCrory........................................................713-818-0138
Walter Sonne........................................................281-894-7117
Paulette Walker....................................................281-894-5708

Clubhouse Rentals
  Kristina Soliz (voicemail-calls returned w/in 24 hrs)...832-592-3297
Website and Directory Editor
  Melissa Zmerzlikar...................directory@winchestertrails.com
Tennis Committee
  Johnny Hooker..................................................281-890-9123
Yard of the Month
	 Angie Drouin................................yom@winchestertrails.com
Stork Committee/Infornmation Help
	 Ron Matthews������������������������������ stork@winchestertrails.com
	 Ron Matthews............................... info@winchestertrails.com
Welcome Committee
	 Tracy Wormuth�����������������������welcome@winchestertrails.com
Newsletter Editor
	 Melanie Scales...................... newsletter@winchestertrails.com
	 Mary Gwynne
Social Committee
	 Lisa Wooldridge................................... social@winchester.com
Marquee and Signs
	 Julie Fletcher ..........................Marquee@winchestertrails.com
Tykes Children's Committee
	 Kerry Thomas...............................tykes@winchestertrails.com
eBlast - Susie Mallory.....................  eblast@winchestertrails.com
Trails Treasures                                 
	 Paulette Walker....................... paulette_walker@sbcglobal.net

Committee chairmen

Maintenance 
association directors

mud #9 officers
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	 Peel, Inc............................www.PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444
	 Advertising............advertising@PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444

NEWSLETTER

YARD OF THE MONTHYARD OF THE MONTH

10314 Great Plains Lane
Walter and Tere Sonne Congratulations!

Keeping our pets safe
If your pet escapes, please make sure that he or she can be 

reunited with you. If your pet has current tags or has been micro-
chipped, there is a better chance that you can be reunited with 
your pet. If you are not already registered for the neighborhood 
eblast, send an email to eblast@winchestertrails.com to register 
your email address. When you are registered, in addition to being 
notified of security issues or other neighborhood alerts, you can 
be notified in the event that your pet is found, or you can notify 
the neighbors to be on the look-out for your lost pet. 

During February and March, there were several pets found in 
our neighorhood. As a pet owner, I know how pets can manage to 
slip out the front door or the back gate, no matter how much we 
try to prevent them from doing so. Like other Trails residents, we 
have taken in pets that we have found wandering in the neighbor-
hood, hoping to keep them from getting run over or getting too far 
away from home.  There are risks involved in doing this, of course, 
because if the owners don’t respond to the eblast, the signs posted, 
or the calls to the local veterinarians, we then have to find a home 
for the pet. As we found out recently, the “no-kill” shelters in the 
area were full and were not accepting additional pets.

Doesn’t your pet deserve a chance to get back home? 

STORK Volunteer Request
Do you have time to help your community? The Stork volunteer 

is one of the best and easiest of all volunteer positions. If you have 
an hour a month and can help your subdivision maintain its charm, 
please volunteer. I would be glad to give you instructions or explain 
what the position requires. If you have not volunteered before, this 
is the one to select. If you enjoy seeing the little ones, give me a call 
at 832.878.1005 or email.

Thank you for considering,
Ron Matthews - info@winchestertrails.com
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Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior Painting
• Hardi Plank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Sheetrock Repair
• Interior Carpentry
• Cabinet Painting
• Wallpaper Removal and Texturizing
• Pressure Washing
• Fence Repair/Replacement
• Garage Floor Epoxy
• Custom Staining
• Roofing
• Gutter Repair/Replacement
• Faux Painting

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
No PAymENt UNtIl ComPlEtIoN

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

Please stop by for a tour, and see why Kids R Kids is the 
Best learning environment for your child. 

Now ENrolliNg iNfaNts, toddlErs, PrEschool, PrE-k & school-agE!
internet viewing of classrooms and lunchroom
Professional, age-appropriate curriculum, spanish & sign language
highly trained teachers & leads w/ child development accreditations
kids r kids, int’l is sacs accredited
in classroom phones for increased parent/teacher communications
teachsmart® learning system/”sMart Board” -- high-tech, interactive 
education equipment & software designed for Preschoolers & Pre-k.
school-age program includes homework tutoring, wii, Playstation, art,
outdoor play, field trips, and more.

•
•
•
•
•
•

•

Jersey Village area
10708 Ranchstone 

at West Road 
(1 block East 

of Jones Road)
281-807-0999

www.kidsrkids4tx.com

Free Enrollment with Ad
Offer available to new 

customers only at initial 
enrollment at this location. 
Not valid with other offers. 

Expires May 30, 2011.

Pool Swim Season 2011
Your community pool opens Saturday, May 7, 2011.  Final swim day will be Mon-

day, September 5th.  Registration Forms will be mailed to each home. There must be a 
pool tag purchased for each child and adult.  Each registration form must have TWO 
Emergency Telephone Numbers.  Children three years or older require a pool tag.  Fi-
nally, homeowners MUST BE CURRENT on maintenance fees to purchase pool tags.  
Maintenance fees cannot be paid on Pool Tag Day.  Bad weather can close the pool.

2011 POOL TAG REGISTRATION DAYS WILL BE THE SATURDAYS OF 
April 23 & April 30.  AT THE POOL 10:00AM TILL 2:00PM.TAGS WILL BE 

AVAILABLE **BY MAIL ONLY** AFTER TAG DAYS; 5-10 days delivery.

POOL HOURS OF OPERATION

MAY 7 through MAY 30
Weekends Only

Saturday-10:00am to 9:00pm
Sunday-12:00pm to 9:00pm
May 30-Mon.-10:00am to 9:00pm		
(open Memorial Day)

JUNE 2 through AUGUST 21
Standard Weekly Hours

Monday-10:00am to 9:00pm
Tuesday-CLOSED
Wednesday thru Saturday-10am to 9pm
Sunday-12:00pm to 9:00pm

AUGUST 27 through SEPTEMBER 5
Weekends Only

Saturday	 -10:00am to 9:00pm
Sunday-12:00pm to 9:00pm
Sept 5-Monday-11am to 9pm			 
(open Labor Day) 

•
•
•

•
•
•
•

•
•
•

POOL SEASON CLOSES TUESDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 6, 2011.

PARTIES website   www.haveapoolparty.com
SWIM LESSONS website  www.takeaswimlesson.com
Great Houston Pool: 713-771-7665

•
•
•

The following qualifications must be met in order to use the facilities:
1.	Must wear swim tags at all times while at the pool.
2.	Must be a Trails resident member and/or with the guest of a resident member.
3.	Must be current on annual maintenance fees and in compliance with Deed Restrictions.
4.	All swimmers will abide by lifeguard’s instructions. Lifeguards have approval to 
remove any person/child.
5. Any minor dismissed by a lifeguard must leave the pool area and will be banned 
from the pool until a parent contacts a Board member to resolve the issue.
Full list of swim rules are posted on the Pool Board at the Pool. Please abide by 
these so everyone enjoys their swim. (Continued on Page 4)
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Pool tags will be available for residents whose maintenance fees are 

current, for the cost of $1.00, per tag.  Please note that maintenance 
fees must be paid two weeks (14) days prior to purchasing tags.  
Any question regarding maintenance fees refer to PCMI.  Tags will be 
issued based on the number of full-time household members listed.  
Guest tags are available during regular pool hours and cost $1.00 per 
day (no change available). Guest must be accompanied by a resident.  
REPLACEMENT TAGS FOR LOST OR STOLEN TAGS WILL 
BE AT THE EXPENSE OF THE HOMEOWNER and can only 
be replaced through PCMI’s mail-in directions listed below.

After tag days, homeowners must purchase tags through the postal 
from PCMI.  Residents cannot drive to PCMI and pick-up tags.  
Mail Registration forms to PCMI @ PO Box 219223 Houston, 
TX 77218, along with a $5.00 administration fee and $1.00 per 
tag. Mail-in purchases take 5-10 business days so MAIL EARLY!  
DO NOT mail cash!

Registration Form and Pool Schedule can be downloaded from 
www.winchestertrails.com. Let’s all have a wonderful 2011 

pool season!  See you at the Pool…

Pool Swim Season 2011 - (Continued from Page 3)

POOL SEASON IS
COMING SOON!
POOL SEASON IS
COMING SOON!

Come to the pool to register for pool 
tags on the following days:

Saturday, April 23, 10AM to 2PM
Saturday, April 30, 10AM to 2PM

•
•

Download the 2011 registration 
form and pool schedule fron
www.winchestertrails.com

Increasing water safety awareness and standards

FACTS YOU NEED TO KNOW ABOUT DROWNING

For more information,
check out our website at

www.colinshope.org

Drowning is the leading
cause of unintentional

injury-related death
in children ages 1-4

Drowning is the 2nd leading cause of unintentional injury-related death ages 1-14.

DROWNING WILL AFFECT YOU
OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW

Most children are out of sight 
or missing for less than 5 
minutes and usually in the 
presence of 1 or both parents.

NO ONE is “drown 
proof” – no matter 
their level of 
swimming ability.

Falls, entrapments, 
and injuries lead to 
drowning regardless 
of swimming level.

A majority of people overestimate 
their own and their child’s ability to 
swim, especially in a panic event.

5min

Drowning 
occurs in as 
little as 2 
minutes.

Most children die 
who are submerged 
for as little as 6-10 
minutes.

Irreversible brain 
damage occurs 
in as little as 4 
minutes.

2min 4min 6min

Children who drown do not scream, splash, or struggle.  They silently slip beneath the water, even with adults & lifeguards present.

DROWNING IS QUICK AND SILENT

DROWNING CAN STILL OCCUR
EVEN IF YOU KNOW HOW TO SWIM

1          2 3         4 5          6           7          8          9 10          11   12          13           14
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factSheet_ad_half.pdf   6/25/2009   2:24:33 PM
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Pet Suites Available!
Specializing in Cat Grooming

Pet Boutique 

We Carry Nature’s Variety Pet Food

A “Gusher”
of a Trip

A group of the Winchester Trails mature residents along with 
several guests enjoyed an educational trip to Spindletop Gladys City 
Boomtown in Beaumont, Texas. We toured a replica village built 
from historic photos. Viewing life from 100 years ago helps us to ap-

preciate the many conveniences 
we have today! We all enjoyed 
a great lunch at Cracker Barrel 
which also offers great shop-
ping as well. We then visited 
the Babe Didrikson Zaharias 
Museum. What an all-around 
athlete Babe was! If you have 
not visited these museums, 
they are worth the short ride 
to Beaumont.

Until the next
Trails Road Trip....

 

Tracking Weather
in the Trails

One of our Winchester Trails residents has constructed a weather 
station and website that is accessible and more than useful.  We dis-
covered the website during the recent cold weather and were pleased 
to have information from our neighborhood, instead of from miles 
away.  Greg Stenberg, owner of the weather station and webmaster, 
graciously invited me over and gave me a tour of the station, and the 
electronics to get the information to the website, which is - http://www.
gregstenberg.com/weather/weather.php

Being able to instantly see an accurate temperature is very useful, and 
Greg’s equipment is more accurate than the typical wireless thermom-
eter purchased from Radio Shack.  Our thermometer is consistently 
3 degrees F warmer than his, as it is placed too close to the house and 
does not have a radiant barrier to ensure only the air temperature is 
recorded rather than sensing the radiant heat from the home’s structure.
Greg’s rain gauge is also a marvel as it has a six inch barrel and is of the 
“tipping cup” variety.  Essentially, it can never overflow, never needs to 
be emptied, and will accurately work in conditions from very heavy 
rains to the finest mist. Rain gauge placement is very important as any 
overhead object like power lines, trees, etc., can change the amount 
of water falling into the gauge and result in an inaccurate reading.  As 
we all know, rainfall amounts are variable by location, and we can be 
dry here while the airport might get 3 inches of rain. This is especially 
helpful during the summertime, as we are monitoring rainfall to reduce 
the amount of water we use for irrigation.

Wind speed is also displayed, but Greg cautions that it is not very 
accurate due to the fact that he cannot, due to Homeowner Association 
restrictions, put the instrument high enough into the air to effectively 
monitor the wind, as buildings and trees slow and alter the path of the 
wind.  During Hurricane Ike, Greg’s station reported that the highest 
winds were only 44 miles per hour, and we all know they were much 
higher. Other parameters measured, recorded and displayed on his 
website are humidity, barometric pressure, wind direction and dew 
point.  An almanac, weather forecasts and current radar are also pro-
vided in a format that allows the user to get all of the pertinent local 
information he/she needs in a few seconds.

And as a bonus, there are no annoying pop ups, commercials, ban-
ners or any pleas for money to keep the website up.  The data is cur-
rently updated on the website every 3 minutes. -Andrew Gwynne
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HOW ARE YOUR

SOCIAL NETWORKING SKILLS?

GREEN THUMB CORNER
Spring is here again and the onset of warm-

er weather is promoting vigorous growth, so 
it’s time to get busy in the yard and garden 
to keep pace with nature. There are lots of 
colorful bedding plants in all the nurseries, 
and April is a good time for planting if you 
didn’t take care of it last month. For best 
results, make sure the beds are raised and 
take the time to cultivate the soil and add 
lots of organic material. Keep the transplants 
well watered, and give them a boost with a 
weak “starter solution” made by mixing a 
tablespoon of 12-24-12 in a gallon of water. 
Avoid heavy feeding until plants are well 
established.

Summer bulbs can be planted now - can-
nas, gladiolus, dahlia and caladium provide 
choices of color and height. Caladiums do 
well in shady areas, although the red varieties 
like some sunshine; for best results, wait until 
the soil temperature gets to 70 degrees. If you 
want instant color, you can buy caladium 

plants rather than waiting a few weeks for 
the bulbs to produce results.

Regular readers probably get tired of the 
continual references to mulching, but it is 
important for all flowers, shrubs and trees. 
It helps retain moisture, stabilizes soil tem-
perature, prevents caking or erosion of the 
soil, deters weeds, and makes it easier to pull 
out those that do poke through, as well as 
enhancing appearance. Smells good, too! A 
2” to 4” layer of coarse shredded pine bark 
mulch is ideal.

Azaleas may be pruned, and the feeding 
period begins now that blooming is over. The 
recommended regimen is two or three light 
feedings every four to six weeks between now 
and the end of June, using one of the special 
high-acid formulas. Or you can use general 
purpose 12-24-12 and supplement with a 
soil acidifier such as copperas. The high-
phosphorous 12-24-12 is also good for roses 
and hibiscus, both of which like a monthly 

feeding schedule. Other spring-flowering 
shrubs such as spirea (bridal wreath) may be 
pruned after blooming, and you can prune 
and repot the poinsettias.

Chrysanthemums tend to spread like crazy, 
and it’s a good idea to divide and transplant at 
the end of this month or early May. The new 
shoots will produce more vigorous growth 
than the old central roots. Chrysanthemums 
are biologically programmed to bloom in Oc-
tober when we have equal hours of daylight 
and darkness, but in our southern climate, 
we may also get a bonus flowering session 
in spring after a mild winter. Throughout 
the summer, keep pinching back the tips for 
bushier growth and more blooms.

As the temperature starts climbing back 
into the 80’s, the chinch bugs are likely to be 
feeding on our carefully-tended grass again, 
and there isn’t really any alternative to chemi-
cal treatment. Apply pesticide granules to the 

(Continued on page 7)
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Green Thumb Corner - (Continued from page 6)

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its 
employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in 
articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for 
the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations 
made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of 
such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the pub-
lisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical 
mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the 
case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, 
except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Articles in this newsletter express the opinions of their authors and do not 
necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or any of its employees. Peel, Inc. 
is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted by 
others. Federal Copyright Laws prohibit the reproduction of previously pub-
lished materials which include newspaper articles, magazine articles and web 
page articles without the original author's expressed written consent. Please do 
not submit articles which are in violation of this law.

Experience the STAR treatment
foR  youRSElf

with low rates, award-winning customer service, and no surprises.

Sign up
online TODAY at 

www.StarTexpower.com

or call 866-917-8271.
use “neighborhood newsletter” as

your referral!
puCT #10089

Listen to Alan “Petrodamus” Lammey, host of ‘Energy Week’, 
every Sunday on 1070 KNTH in Houston.

lawn and beds every six to eight weeks. This also controls fire ants 
and takes care of fleas and ticks, and a good application around the 
house foundation helps to keep cockroaches out.

An herb patch is an attractive and aromatic feature in the garden, 
as well as being very useful - it’s great to be able to cook or garnish 
with freshly picked parsley, basil or cilantro. Plants are available at the 
nurseries, and basil and cilantro both grow very quickly from seed. 
Rosemary and oregano plants will survive for years in our climate, 
and mint is also perennial.

In the vegetable garden, beds prepared at least two weeks earlier 
are ready for planting seeds now that the soil is warming up. Beans, 
squash, cantaloupe, cucumber and corn are all rewarding crops which 
can provide a good harvest from a relatively small area. Okra and 
eggplant may be transplanted this month or next, and it’s not too 
late for tomato and pepper plants.

THIS MONTH’S TIP: After completing the main weekend 
chores of mowing and edging, it’s easy to overlook the final cleanup 
along the curb. A few minutes spent in sweeping up the clippings 
from the street will really enhance the appearance of your home and 
improve the quality of the neighborhood.

Phil Richards - Prich8935@aol.com
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ADVERTISE

 Call Today 512-263-9181.

Right on mark
for your 

target audience


